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Dear Sarah Papaleo 
 
Thank you for consulting Sport England in respect of the additional information relating to the above 
planning application. 
 
The additional information does not alter our substantive response set out in our letter dated 22nd April 
2024, albeit the Facility Mix Rationale document provides useful contextual information to the changes 
proposed to the community activity centre. It is unclear however who has prepared the Facility Rationale 
document. We note that its detail seems to have been drawn from a Facilities Needs Assessment 
undertaken by Strategic Leisure. Sport England would consider it useful and beneficial to have a copy of 
the Assessment if we are to move from a position of ‘no objection’ (in respect of the centre’s refurbishment) 
to one of support. 
 
If you would like any further information or advice please contact the undersigned at the address below. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

Dave McGuire  
Planning Manager 


